Saskatchewan Broiler Hatching Egg Producers Marketing Board

201-244 Pacific Ave. Saskatoon, SK, S7K 1N9 306-242-3611 clinton@saskatchewanchicken.ca

August 6, 2015

Ms. Nathalie Vanasse, Registrar Farm Products Council of Canada Central Experimental Farm Ottawa, ON, K1A 0C6 Nathalie.Vanasse@agr.gc.ca

Dear Ms. Vanasse:

Re: Complaint from OBHECC of July 8, 2015

FPCC/CPAC
File No. 1203-3
Registry Corporate C

AUG 0.7 2015
TO Helene Nathalie, Masse, Colline.

ACTION BY / DUE DATE

You have requested responses from interested parties based on the complaint raised by Ontario Broiler Hatching Egg Chick Commission (OBHECC), dated July 21, 2015.

The Saskatchewan Broiler Hatching Egg Producers' Marketing Board is a signatory member of the Canadian Hatching Egg Producers (CHEP). We believe that each member of CHEP should have an active involvement in this issue, as each province has a stake in the outcome.

When Saskatchewan signed back into the national agency we understood that this national system included production controls through allocations and enforcement mechanisms to ensure provinces did not exceed their allocations. Without these enforcement mechanisms the ability to have a strong supply managed system fails to exist. This is deeply concerning to the Saskatchewan Broiler Hatching Egg Producers' Marketing Board.

As a member of CHEP we are committed to finding a solution to this issue.

Also would appreciate that email correspondence be used in the future to prevent time lags in responses to these important issues.

Thank you,

Mr. Henk van Steenbergen

Chair, Saskatchewan Broiler Hatching Egg Producers Marketing Board

Cc: Mr. Corey Ruud, General Manager, Agri-Food Council

Cc: Giuseppe Caminiti, General Manager, Canadian Hatching Egg Producers

Cc: Jack Greydanus, Chair, Canadian Hatching Egg Producers